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Modern cities are dynamic hubs of interdependent communities and people with different interests and 
cultural backgrounds, global experiences and local knowledge. With around 80% of the UK population living 
in urban areas, they are rapidly becoming the centres for cultural diversity and community activism, with 
smart and creative technologies fostering innovation and social change. But life in the city is not without its 
challenges: from poverty and exclusion to congestion and a lack of green spaces, from inequalities and 
marginalised citizens to issues with food, energy and water supplies. A sense of being disconnected from 
local places and fellow neighbours risks isolating communities, limiting diversity and neglecting the 
transformative power of social capital and positive community change. Urban living requires not only 
technological advances and community-focused innovation, but also universities, communities and cities all 
working together to address these challenges. 
 
‘URBAN COLLABORATORY’ open to 130 participants 
 

This year we invite academics and community partners from the RCUK-funded collaborative projects to come 
to Bristol to present, evaluate and co-design transformative approaches to urban living.   
 
Aims and Objectives 
 

The two-day free forum will bring together cross-disciplinary teams from the AHRC Connected Communities 
programme and the Urban Living Pilots, as well as project teams involved in collaborative or co-produced 
research within the wider AHRC themes.  With a variety of innovative and exciting projects happening all 
over the country, the summer event will explore best practices, methodologies and innovative co-production 
processes to deliver enhanced urban living and inclusive design. This year’s special focus on co-creating 
communities and cities will examine how academic research, communal engagement and collaborative 
action can re-build, re-frame and re-energise the city, with community interests put firmly at the centre.  
 
Anticipated themes  
 

 Co-designing urban resources: foodscapes, waterscapes, energy and waste 

 City pasts and city futures: mapping heritage, geography and culture 

 In the city shadows: unheard voices and invisible people 

 Flourishing communities: holistic approaches to health, resilience and wellbeing 

 Creative cities: remaking communities through art, music and activism 

 Rebel spaces: city politics, resistance and social movements 

 Smart cities: innovative technologies for mobile citizens and accessible neighbourhoods 

 City sanctuaries: inclusion, diversity and faith in hospitality 

 Urban diagnostics: co-designing future city ecosystems 

 The city’s others: green partnerships, rural spaces and secret gardens 
 
There will be a mix of curated formal sessions and informal learning workshops and activities to stimulate 
engaging conversations, co-produced knowledge and critical responses to city challenges, including the 
development of new urban community clusters for research, future collaboration and social action. 
 
 
 
 
 



Possible questions will include 
 

1. How do urban communities construct past and present narratives of local city histories and collective 
urban heritage? Who are the city dwellers and how can we harness local knowledge of urban 
communities to create healthy and flourishing spaces for cities of tomorrow?  
 

2. What are the various impacts of interconnectedness and exclusion, empowerment and invisibility, smart 
technologies and human memories on the changing communities and modern city living?  
 

3. How can urban systems develop and integrate citizen-centric services in the face of reducing budgets and 
disengaged communities? What are the best ways to empower citizens to co-design and care for their 
future cities and what are the politics and ethics of such approaches? 
 

4. How can urban living labs cultivate innovation and help co-design research? What theoretical concepts 
and methodological tools do we have for thinking about transformative power of urban living?  

 
Who can attend? 
 

The event will be free to participate, with each principal investigator eligible to invite up to 3 community 
partners. The overall number of places is limited to 130 people. We welcome academics and community 
organisations, future learners and digital technologists, smart city planners and local authorities, heritage 
specialists and environmental experts, artists, performers and creative imaginaries.  
 
Conference talks and interactive formats  
 

This year’s programme will include keynote addresses and curated roundtable discussions. We are also keen 
to open the floor and encourage a variety of different formats throughout the two-day event. The exact 
timings of the sessions will depend on the mix of abstracts submitted, but please have a look at the attached 
schedule for guidance. Our aim is to create and interactive and informal space for dialogue and ideas which 
move beyond silos or simple presentations of research findings. To do so we would like to invite you to co-
produce some of the sessions together with us.   
 
Please click here to submit your abstracts and tell us more about your particular format and preferences.  
 
If you would like to send your abstract and ideas by email, please forward them to Katya Braginskaia at: 
katya.braginskaia@bristol.ac.uk.  All proposals must be submitted by 31 March. 
 
Before submitting your abstracts and ideas please read the following guidelines: 
 

 
1. Talks/Papers (20 slots) 
 

These sessions will include 4 papers. Each talk should be 15 minutes long to provide 15-30 minutes for 
discussion across all papers. Please submit 500 words to clearly outline how you will address one of the key 
themes and questions of the event. 
 
2. Workshops and practical sessions (9 slots) 
 

These slots are designed to tackle urban challenges in a hands-on, practical way. They can be used to develop 
actionable, step-by-step guides to deal with specific issues in urban living or develop a collaborative approach 
to co-designing citizen-led spaces. They will take place in a bigger room (70 people) and will offer an ideal 
environment for collaborative scenarios or designing something that people can learn from or engage with 
in a workshop style. They should be run by 2-3 people, including at least one community partner. Please 
submit 500 word abstract describing what kind of workshop you would like to run and how you will facilitate 
it. Feel free to include short demonstrations or bring objects, devices or smart technologies for the ‘show 
and tell’ part of the session. There are 6 sessions of 45 minutes each and 3 longer sessions available (1 x 
60min and 2 x 90 minutes). Please allow also for some additional time for setting things up within your 
session, if required. 
 

https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/B9VDHYB
mailto:katya.braginskaia@bristol.ac.uk


3. Interactive talks or experiential sessions (10 slots) 
  

Some forms of engagement, co-production and research may not fit traditional formats of presentations and 
require a higher level of audience participation or a more creative use of space. Please provide a 500 word 
abstract, if you are interested in doing an interactive talk, creating an art, music or dance piece on the theme 
of urban living and explaining how you would use it to address the core themes of the event. For example, 
you may wish to use one of the longer sessions of 60 or 90 minutes (please see the conference schedule 
attached) to create an interactive dialogue with the audience or create a small physical spaces/community 
corner, where you can develop an experience or an installation to explore the idea of cityscapes as 
community sanctuaries. Please allow for some additional time within your session for setting up. 
 
4. Pecha Kucha presentations (8 slots) and poster sessions (10 slots) 
 

These fast and dynamic presentations or displays are an ideal innovative format to inform of the emerging 
research and test preliminary ideas. They may be particularly useful for early career researchers or 
community partners wishing to present their suggestions or new directions. You will have 5 minutes to pitch 
your ideas which will be followed by a curated conversation.  Please submit a 500 word abstract identifying 
the topic, how it will fit with the overall theme of the event, which specific ideas you will explore and what 
conversations you would like to spark. For more ‘pecha kucha’ inspiration please click here. 
 
5. Outdoor activities (4 slots) 
 

These sessions include any walking, outdoor or city visiting activities that will take approximately 90 minutes. 
Please submit 500 words to explain what your trip/walk would look like, how it would relate to the overall 
theme of the event and what contingency planning you would have in place, should the weather decide to 
meddle in your plans. 
 
6. Open space session 
 

Towards the end of Day 2, we would like to host an open space session in the form of small breakout 
discussions, decided by participants on Day 1. This will be a 2 hour session to address the issues which may 
have been under-discussed in the previous sessions and will aim to generate new directions in research and 
practice from the event participants. If you are interested in running these discussions and are an 
experienced facilitator, please send us 1000 words, outlining your experience and how you would create an 
engaging discussion for most experienced researchers, practitioners and shy conference novices. 
 
Accommodation and bursaries 
 

One night free accommodation will be available for 130 registered participants.  We will also provide 36 
bursaries for community partners to cover travel to attend the event and will include an honorarium of £300 
for two days. If you require assistance, please use the same link for submitting abstracts to tell us why you 
would need financial assistance, together with a breakdown of your costs. Please note that all bursaries will 
be paid after the conference. 
 
Peer Review  
 

There will be a light touch peer review process by the conference committee that aims to ensure that 
proposals fit the core themes of the forum. It will also involve identifying new thinking to encourage 
transformative conversations at the event and future collaborations. Applications from early career 
researchers and from those seeking to create interdisciplinary and cross-sectoral connections are particularly 
welcome. If your proposal application for a session is not successful, you are welcome to attend the event 
and contribute to the work of the forum as active and engaged members of urban communities. We will have 
the event registration available shortly. 
 
We look forward to receiving your abstracts and welcoming you at the Summer Forum! 
 

Conference Committee: Keri Facer, Helen Manchester and Ges Rosenberg 
Katya Braginskaia and Katherine Dunleavy 
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